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My First Visit to Camp Fantastic              

By Barbara Hodge 

 On Sunday, 8/12/18, Paul and I met the 

rented van at Bill Boyer’s house at 8:30 a.m. to 

ride with several others to the beautiful mountains 

of Virginia for the opening day of Camp Fantastic 

week.  If you have ever taken a van or bus trip with 

members of Richmond Shag Club, then you know 

the fun starts the minute you board! Doughnut 

holes and mimosas were only turned down by the 

driver (mimosas, not the doughnuts).  After stop-

ping along the way for a late breakfast, we arrived 

at the Northern Virginia 4-H Center near Front 

Royal around lunch time to discover with surprise 

that a delicious salad, sandwich and dessert bar 

awaited us if we wanted to eat again with the camp 

counselors and staff.  We chose to partake of iced 

tea and brownies and to walk around the gorgeous 

campground and plush facilities. 

 Around 2:00 p.m. the campers arrived on 

very large buses, and we joined the counselors and 

staff in loud claps, cheers and shouts of welcome 

as the campers disembarked.  The excitement and 

energy of the crowd was truly infectious.  In spite 

of a sudden thunderstorm and downpour of rain, 

some of us helped the staff unload luggage from 

the buses and get all the pieces to the correct 

rooms in the bunk houses.   

 Next on the agenda was…MORE FOOD!  A 

snack table was set up for everyone which was 

loaded with piles of wings, tomatoes and cheese 

and veggie trays to which small groups came in 

orderly turns.  I wandered over to the crafts room 

to watch the campers draw pictures on fabric 

squares with permanent markers for a camp quilt.  

Soon after that, over 100 campers, ages 7-17,  man-

aged to change into swim clothes and make their 

way down to the enormous double-L-shaped 

swimming pool for their swim tests.  Thankfully 

the rain clouds had moved off the mountain and 

the pool looked very inviting. 

At poolside, our group took on the task of 

attaching colored bracelets to the swimmers’ wrists 

to indicate which area of the pool they could access 

all through the camp week.  The red and gold 

bracelets indicated limited access to either the 

shallow end or the shallow-to-deep leg of the pool.  

The most coveted bracelet was purple, which al-

lowed the wearer to use the diving board in the 
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deepest end.  To be awarded purple, the camper had 

to swim the longest section of the deep end without 

stopping, and as they neared the finish ladder, coun-

selors, lifeguards and shaggers all began cheering 

and whistling to urge them on.  We bravely held back 

our tears at the sight of so many surgical scars, med-

ical ports, bald heads and other ravages of cancer as 

we attached bracelets to wrists while the campers 

gasped for breath but grinned widely at the same 

time.  Then most of the purple band owners dashed 

around the cement pad for turns on the diving 

board.  Meanwhile, the shallow ends of the pool were 

roiling with lots of splashing and laughing by the 

campers who qualified to be at those ends. 

I was amazed at the large, well-qualified 

medical staff on board for the week or for parts of it.  

Before the swim tests, each child had to stop at the 

staff station to have sunscreen carefully applied to all 

exposed body parts.  Only a small handful of camp-

ers could not get in the water, so staff members 

walked around with those students or organized a 

rousing game of UNO at a shaded picnic table.  I 

took a moment to chat with one such boy seated with 

an aide near the diving board end.  He held a cane 

and was obviously blind but with an enormous smile 

on his face and a very quick wit.  Suddenly from the 

diving board came a huge splash, and the blind boy 

asked me, “Did I just hear a Belly Flop?”  I told him 

that it looked like a Cannonball dive to me but that 

the swimmer had held one knee up and the other leg 

straight down.  My new friend said, “Oh that’s called 

a Can Opener.  For a Cannonball dive you hold both 

knees up!”  He happily explained the difference to 

anyone wishing to listen! 

After completion of the swim tests, towels 

came out and some campers changed to dry clothes 

from their backpacks for the next event…MORE 

FOOD!  We 

all migrated 

to an enor-

mous picnic 

shelter 

where a pro-

fessional 

band played 

music and a 

volunteer 

group was 

setting up cookout food-- hamburgers, hotdogs, 

grilled veggies, baked beans, slaw, potato salad and 

oversized cookies.  The process of serving was slow, 

because each camper had to stop by the camp doc-

tor’s chair first for the required brief daily interview, 

then move on to the nurses’ station for hand sanitiz-

er and small cups of medication, as needed.  We 

shaggers spent some time before dinner doing a little 

dancing.  Our tennis shoes would have been a chal-

lenge if the cement floor hadn’t been slick from the 

earlier shower plus the humidity so that we could 

easily twist and turn when the music was right. 

After dinner, the crowd migrated once again 

to the swimming area for room by room introduc-

tions of campers, many of whom were returning 

from previous years.  I learned that about half of the 

adult counselors were former Camp Fantastic camp-

ers themselves.  Next came the Sunday evening so-

cial, a pool party. Back into the sparkling water 

jumped most of the campers, while the Richmond 

Shag Club guests set up speakers, extension cords, 

etc. to add a bit of beach music to the party.  We 

shagged and some of the counselors and one camper 

came over for a mini shag lesson.  When the music 

shifted to line dancing, a huge crowd of counselors 

and campers joined us.  Finally, about 7:30 p.m. we 

took down the audio equipment and said our good-

byes for the 2018 camp week.  In spite of the long 

day, I would not trade anything for being part of this 

experience.  Paul and I have donated regularly to the 

50/50 ticket sales for Camp Fantastic through the 

Richmond Shag Club, but seeing where the money 

goes and all the happy smiles on real faces was price-

less.  If there was any conversation or fun to be had 

on the ride home, I couldn’t tell you.  I was ASLEEP! 

I highly recommend that you try to set 
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aside one full day in August, 2019 for this won-

derful volunteer opportunity. 

Barbara Hodge 

barbshag@comcast.net 

 

Brunch for Camp Fantastic! 
 

Michael Fielding and Cleo Tinsley will be hosting a brunch from 9-12 am on Wednes-
day, September 19, 2018, during SOS week. Bloodies and mimosas will be served along 

with lots of yummy food for just $10 a person.  
The address is 1633 Eastover Lane, North Myrtle Beach.  

 
Enjoy the fun and food, and help sup-

port Special Love.  
 

Tickets will be on sale at the front desk.  
 

Boogie on the James Masquerade 

Is that Mary Ann behind that mask? 

 It’s almost time!                                   
Fall Migragtion               

September 14 - 23, 2018 
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RSC                          

Board Members 

 
Steve Bateson. 
President 
(804) 512-5443 

sbateson2@comcast.net 

 
Stephanie      
Hockaday, 
Vice President 
(804) 304-4774 
                 
stepha-

nie.hockaday@gmail.com  
 

 
 
Kelli Mallinger, 
Secretary  
(804) 986-2216 

kelimallinger@gmail.com 
 

 
 
Mike Walton, 
Treasurer        
(804) 740-4464                                                     
 

molpolan1@earthlink.net 
 

 
 
Linda Walton, 
Membership 

804 346-0838        

 

Lindaswalton1@gmail.com  

 

  *Joanne Maul 

Assisting with Hospitality 
& Ways and Means                 
(804)  928-5108  
maul@wordandword.com 

* Non-board       

positions 

Greetings 
from the 
President 
—Steve 
Bateson 

The first weekend in August the 

Richmond Shag Club held their 

annual Boogie on the James 

Party.  From all the comments I 

received it was a great party 

once again.  There are several 

individuals and groups I want 

to thank for the success of the 

Party.  First to Judy Petree and 

Beth Crews for their leadership 

planning , decorating and pull-

ing off a great Party.  I also want 

to thank the floor crew that put 

down the dance floor, and took 

it back up under the leadership 

of Dwight Hash!  To Scott 

Campbell and Nikki Kontoulas 

for coming and providing dance 

instruction and providing enter-

tainment at the party with their 

spot light dances.  To our DJs, 

Ed Timberlake, Gary Harman, 

and Pete Saunders, thank you 

for playing the tunes and keep-

ing the dance floor busy! Also, 

thanks to Bev Dillard and Nan-

cy Verser for putting together a 

most successful Silent Auction.  

See Nancy’s article on the next 

page.   If you missed the Annual 

Party this year, please think 

about attending next year. 

August is almost over, and Sep-

tember is just around the cor-

ner.  And, with September com-

ing that means SOS Fall Migra-

tion is also coming up!  I can’t 

wait to go North Myrle Beach 

once again to dance, learn new 

steps and party.  Once again, 

there will be a Virginia Shag 

Clubs Free Pour on Friday Sep-

tember 21, 2018 at Ducks from 

1:00 to 4:00 pm.  See the flyer 

on this page. 

See you on the Dance Floor!                             

  -Steve  

mailto:sbateson2@comcast.net
mailto:sbateson2@comcast.net
mailto:stephanie.hockaday@gmail.com
mailto:stephanie.hockaday@gmail.com
mailto:stephanie.hockaday@gmail.com
mailto:kellimallinger@gmail.com
mailto:molpolan1@earthlink.net
mailto:Lindaswalton1@gmail.com
mailto:jmaul@wordandword.com
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Lisa Bane 

 Ways and Means                          
& Hospitality  
(804) 240-6527  

 

 

Barbara White 

Social Committee                                                                         

804-439-1611                  

 
             

 
Bill Boyer III  
Hospitality & 
Ways &  Means 
(804) 305-0899 
 

eyezofeaglez@gmail.com  
 

 

 

Joanne Maul 

Communications 
(804) 928-5108  

maul@wordandword.com 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

RSC                          

Board Members 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

  Lisa@LisaBane.com   

Vacancy 

 

  *Diane Jessie                           

Social Committee  Co-chair   

(804) 261-5959                   
diane1shag@yahoo.com                            

Diane Jessie—Care and Concern 
 Charles Barnes was hospitalized for heart surgery. 
 Jinx Robinson had a heart attack but is out and about. 

 Nancy Thomsen Urban’s husband passed away. 
 Jane and Dixie Renger’s mother, Jeanie Renger, passed away            on 

August 26. 
 Bruce Justice is recovering from an illness and hopes                           o                        

to be back at the Shag Club soon. 

  *Beth Ager 

Email & Phone           
Communication                  
(804)  378-7587 

shagqt@gmail.com  

Silent Auction —Boogie 

on the James                           

  -

Nancy Verser 

Wow!  Another 
amazing Boogie on 
the James party!   

Bev Dillard and I would like to thank 
those who took the time from their 
busy day to help make the Silent 
Auction a big success.  Thanks to all 
who made baskets, blankets, 
shrugs, and child’s car seat covers, 
hand stitched Christmas cards, hats, 
shawls, one big beautiful flamingo 
sculpture and many more hand-
made items.  Of course we also had 
several pieces of jewelry, restaurant 
gift cards, paintings, framed photo, 
golf passes and so much more.   For 

those of you who don’t know all of 
the proceeds are donated to Camp 
Fantastic to make sure children 
with cancer can have at least a few 
days of nothing but FUN.  The num-
ber of shag friends and family in-
volved is overwhelming and Bev 
and I want each of you to know how 
much we appreciate your time and 
effort.  Drum roll – with your help the 
Richmond Shag Club Silent Auc-
tion raised $7085 for Special Love 
Camp Fantastic.   

 Silent Auction    $4080 

 Cash $2405 (Raised by new 
member Linda Martin) 

 Check’s written to Camp Fantas-
tic $600 (Also raised by Linda 
Martin) 

 Total:  $7085  
  —Nancy Verser 

Social Committee—Barbara White 
 
Save the date!  Sunday, December 9th we will be going on an-
other Tacky Light Tour.  We will again, have a 55 seat bus and 
it will be first come.....I don't need to know now.  We will have a 
sign up sheet at the desk in early November so be on the look 
out if you are interested.  We will have pick up at the Gaskins 
Road Park N Ride as we did last year.  More information to fol-
low.   
Also, don't forget the Christmas Party on Saturday, December 15 at Mead-
owbrook Country Club.  We are working on a bowling event for November 
and Halloween Party on Tuesday, October 30.  More information to follow 
on these two events. 

     -Barb 

BethAger20@gmail.com 

mailto:jpetree51@gmail.com
mailto:eyezofeaglez@gmail.com
mailto:jmaul@wordandword.com
mailto:%20%09lisabatkinson@gmail.com
mailto:Lisa@LisaBane.com
mailto:diane1shag@yahoo.com
mailto:shagqt@gmail.com
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Boogie On The James -Party 

   -Beth Crews 

Our Annual Party, Boogie On The James 
was a big success!  We sold 220 tickets: 187 for 
the full weekend, 25 for Saturday only and 8 for 
Friday only.  Representatives from 11 Shag Clubs 
came from 8 states to participate in all the fun.  
They enjoyed dancing to the music of Ed Timber-
lake and our own Gary Harman on Friday and Sat-
urday nights, and swimming to the tunes of Pete 
Saunders at the Pool Party on Saturday.  We 
learned the “Swizzle” line dance from Jan Weakley 
and some great new steps from Nikki Kontoulas 
and Scott Campbell, who also entertained us with 
some inspiring exhibition dances on Friday and 
Saturday nights.  Many thanks to all who took time 
to help lay out the dance floor on Friday morning 
and pick it back up on Sunday, and to those who 
manned the Registration desk and helped get eve-
ryone checked in.   David and Julie Ferry were 
very creative with the Free Pour Room and kept 
the good drinks flowing.  Bill Boyer took some won-

derful pictures all weekend and posted them to 
the website for all to enjoy, so check out the 
memories or see what fun you missed and plan to 
join us next year!  I also want to thank everyone 
who donated to the Barrow of Booze.  Thanks to 
Ron Broocks, who kept track of all the donations 
and all the volunteers who sold Barrow of Booze 
raffle tickets and 50/50 raffle tickets through-
out the party.  Judy Petree and her band of deco-
rators did a great job blowing up balloons (Thanks 
Parker for the helium!) and making the ballroom 
look fabulous for our Masquerade!  Many thanks 
for all the positive feedback about the party.  I 
could not have done it without all the help from 
Judy Petree, Joan Byrnes and support from Steve 
Bateson, Mike Walton and all the many behind the 
scenes volunteers.  It takes a “village” to pull this 
off and I appreciate each and every one of you! 

    -Beth 

 

 

Dave, Ella, and Barry 

Va Beach Shagettes 

DJ Gary and Diane 

Party chairs Judy Petree & Beth Crews 
with 50/50 winner Mike Graham 
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Shellbi Lipscomb, Chesterfield Virginia 

On Saturday night of Jr SOS, our Virginia junior shagger, Shellbi Lipscomb was recognized in an aging out cere-

mony for all young adults turning 21.  Shellbi attended her first JR SOS at the age of 14 and fell in love with the 

dance, music and people.  Over the last several years, Shellbi was a Jr Shag Ambassador at Jr SOS, learned DJ 

skills from Larry Edwards, participated in dance competitions, danced for dollars for VJSI, taught shag to other 

junior shaggers and became a favorite dance partner with many young dancers at Jr SOS.  Now 21, she will still 

be active in JR SOS by becoming an adult volunteer to further promote the shag to the next generation.  

Special Thanks To Northern Virginia……. 

On July 28, 2018, Northern Virginia held their annual party with guest Jr instructors Jackson and Lizzie Batten.  An invita-

tion was extended to VJSI to have any Virginia Jr Shagger who might be available after Jr SOS, come and do a spotlight 

dance for their annual party guests.  Mason Clark, Skylar Degner, Sierra Lipscomb, Shellbi Lipscomb and Ava Farlow 

kindly volunteered to attend the 

function in DC and were wel-

comed with open arms.  These 

young people, with all levels of 

experience, smiled and danced 

with each other and with party 

guests,  They  represented them-

selves and Jr, Shaggers so well, 

and they collected donations of 

over $600 for Virginia Junior 

Shaggers, Inc.  Thank you again 

Northern Virginia for your one-on-

one support of these young 

shaggers and your generosity 

towards Junior Shag Programs. 

 

Shag Preservation…..   past, present  and future 
Junior Shaggers in Action! 

Submitted by Marsha Tedesco 

Shellbi 
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Future Junior Events: 

Please mark your calendar 

now for the largest junior 

function in Virginia.  We 

need everyone’s support, so 

please bring your young 

family members or just 

come to help our future 

shaggers.  

 
September 29, 2018 – 

7th Annual VJSI 

Shag Jam; 

please see at-

tached flyer for 

details 

Virginia Junior Shag Program 
Recognized at Jr SOS 

 
Virginia Junior Shaggers, Inc. was surprised on Saturday 

evening of Jr SOS with a special recognition and gener-

ous donation from Nanci Donald, owner of Carolina 

Shag Shoes.  Gene Pope, President of the Junior Shag 

Association, requested Sam West, Ashley Stewart and 

our own Richmond Shag Club member, Joyce Burnley, to come forward and be recognized for 

their individual promotion of the shag through the two dance teams and VJSI junior shag program.  

At this time, Nanci presented each person with a check to assist with their junior shag programs.  

Nanci Donald has been a vendor at Virginia Shag Club’s annual parties for several years, so 

please stop by her traveling shoe store and thank her for supporting our Virginia Junior 

Shaggers in such a generous way. 
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Virginia Junior Shaggers Attend 
Junior SOS – 2018 

 
First of all, I would like to personally thank all family mem-

bers who take the time out of their busy summer schedules 

to bring their young shaggers to JR SOS in North Myrtle 

Beach.  It’s a long and tiring week for all participates, but the 

smiles you see as indicated in the pictures below, are price-

less. 

Our young people, approximately 20, represented the State 

of Virginia with poise, smiles, positive energy and were en-

thusiastic in all activities.  We had two of our Virginia Jr 

Shaggers, Sierra Lipscomb and Mason Clark, selected to 

be  Jr Ambassadors for 2018 JR SOS, which required them 

to work in several capacities throughout the week in addition 

to social dancing. The Junior Ambassador Program re-

quires their ambassadors to be 16 or older and meet a strict 

code of behavior and willingness to help.   

 Many of our Virginia junior dancers were selected in a new 

program called “spotlight dance” in which they were select-

ed by an Ambassador who noted their commitment to 

learning the shag and danced at the beginning of each 

evening with their sponsor. In addition, Richmond Shag 

Club members Gary and Dawn Harman’s grandson, Skylar 

Degner, was selected to be interviewed by the local televi-

sion station during JR SOS. I was so impressed with Skylar; 

he represented Virginia well by being poised and very artic-

ulate during his interview on camera. We may have a rising 

reporter on our hands.   

We were proud of all our Virginia Juniors.   I believe all of 

them participated in the daily dance qualifiers and final com-

petition on Saturday 

night.  Our dance will 

be in good hands…. 

On behalf of Virginia 

Shaggers, I would 

like to thank the Jr 

SOS board, Clubs 

and volunteers for 

doing a fantastic job 

with this event.  

Mark your calendars 

for next year, July 16 

– 20, 2019. 

-Marsha 

The famous “JoJo”, showing the young 

people you can shag at any age! 

Our Virginia Junior Shagger’s smiling their way 
through Jr. SOS…… 
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Jr. SOS 
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Jr. SOS 
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Sept 9     Shag Jam    

2 PM  Club Midway             

AUG. 

OCT. 
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See next page for    

more info 
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Happy Birthday, Shaggers! 

     September                                                         October 

Bruce Costner 9 02 

Jim Goodloe 9 02 

Mike Harris 9 06 

Mike Graham 9 06 

Jordan McKittrick 9 07 

Joe Berkle 9 08 

Abby Bookhultz 9 09 

Cecilia Grantier 9 12 

Susan Monday 9 13 

Christy Everson 9 13 

Jo Barton 9 13 

Ron Romanosky 9 15 

Sandy Erhart 9 16 

Kim Overbey 9 17 

Jim McBride 9 17 

Phyllis Marshall 9 18 

Ralph Tedesco 9 21 

Brenda Moorefield 9 23 

Benny Evans, Jr 9 24 

Ed Land 9 27 

Kathleen Minnick 9 29 

Mary Harward 9 30 

Jim Joyner 10 05 

Bob Carter 10 06 

Gary Harman 10 06 

Lisa Cox 10 06 

Nancy Hallman 10 09 

Cynthia Walton 10 09 

Bill Boyer III 10 14 

Linda Walton 10 14 

Andi Morgan 10 15 

Beth Ager 10 20 

Beth Crews 10 20 

Cleo Tinsley 10 21 

Valerie Joyner 10 22 

Sam Williams 10 25 

Sherry Padgett 10 26 

Paul Pettesch 10 26 

Shug Ward 10 28 

Greg Chambers 10 28 

Pete Saunders 10 29 

Dwight Stephens 10 31 

Ricky Johnson 10 31 

Shag Jam details 

(continued from page 12) 
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September and October Expirations 

Keep Your Membership Current— 

For the privileges of membership  

And to help support RSC! 

                    September                                October 

9 /30/2018 Donna Boone 

9 /30/2018 Bruce Costner 

9 /30/2018 Brenda Crump 

9 /30/2018 Mike Harris 

9 /30/2018 Brenda Moorefield 

9 /30/2018 Sherry Padgett 

9 /30/2018 Gwen Stimis 

9 /30/2018 Susan Monday 

9 /30/2018 Don Taylor 

9 /30/2018 Nancy Urban 

10/30/2018 Bill Richardson 

10/30/2018 Anita Simpkins 

10/31/2018 Lisa Bane 

10/31/2018 Rhee Beard 

10/31/2018 Barbie Clark 

10/31/2018 Richard Clary 

10/31/2018 Sandra Cook 

10/31/2018 Chase Eck 

10/31/2018 Julie Ferry 

10/31/2018 David Ferry 

10/31/2018 Henry Geisz 

10/31/2018 Sandi Gibson 

10/31/2018 Stephanie Hockaday 

10/31/2018 Kendall Hockaday 

10/31/2018 Sandy Justice 

10/31/2018 Bruce Justice 

10/31/2018 Ed Land 

10/31/2018 Beth Lyerly 

10/31/2018 Kelli Mallinger 

10/31/2018 Linda Martin 

10/31/2018 Barbara McCord 

10/31/2018 Andi Morgan 

10/31/2018 David Piotrowski 

10/31/2018 Corina Richardson 

10/31/2018 Pete Saunders 

10/31/2018 Martin Simpkins 

10/31/2018 Sally Vale 

10/31/2018 Chris Werner 

10/31/2018 Nancy Whitehurst 
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If you know of a club member who is ill or has a person-

al “crisis” and would appreciate hearing from the RSC, please 

let Diane Jessie know the details .  Phone 804-543-8448 

(email:   diane1shag@yahoo.com  ) 

If you have personal news that you would like to share with 
the club membership, please email the details as you would like 
for them to be conveyed to Diane Jesse,                                 
diane1shag@yahoo.com  .  Also, please specify that you would 
like for that information to be sent in a bulk email or phone 
tree to the members. (We do not want to compromise anyone’s 
privacy.)  Thanks! 
 

RSC Members! 

See your business ad here! 

Contact JoAnn Maul for 

details. 

maul@wordandword.com 

Pam Tinsley, Editor     
pstinsley@verizon.net 

Members are invited  
and are welcomed to 
submit articles or     
information for 
Rhythm&News 

The Richmond Shag Club 

offers beginner and intermediate       

dance lessons  

On Tuesdays and Thursdays at             

VISIONS Dance Club. 

 

 

 

 

 

Following each lesson there is 

OPEN dancing for all levels & ages 

from amateur to pro! 

Tuesday: Intermediate lessons begin 

at 6:30 pm 

    Thursday: Beginner lessons begin at 

6:30pm 

Come and Dance! 

mailto:diane1shag@yahoo.com
mailto:diane1shag@yahoo.com
mailto:jmaul@wordandword.com
mailto:pstinsley@verizon.net
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